
 

6.21.21 

 

Bishop Lawrence Persico statement on last week’s vote at the USCCB  

regarding the drafting of a statement on Eucharist: 

 

I voted in favor of having the document drafted because it is not possible to have a fruitful 

discussion about a document that is still in the form of an outline. We need to have the committee 

put pen to paper so we can have a good dialogue.  

Unfortunately, the initial reporting on the vote by the members of the United States 

Conference of Catholic Bishops has been inaccurate. The vote was strictly about whether or not to 

begin drafting a document on the importance and meaning of the Eucharist for all Catholics.  

As the result of a survey last year, we learned that many Catholics do not have a full 

understanding about what the church teaches on this centrality of our faith.  

The bishops of the U.S. are planning a national pastoral and educational effort  

on this important topic. It’s my hope the document will bring clarity and unity,  

not only among the bishops, but also among Catholics. 

If there is additional text that flows onto the next page, then the last line  

will say the following at the end of the page: 

- more – 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2.20.25 

Diocese of Erie announces Oil Region Alliance of Business, Industry, and Tourism  

to buy Venango Catholic High School property 

 

The Diocese of Erie finalized the sale of the Venango Catholic High School property to the Oil Region 

Alliance of Business, Industry, and Tourism (ORA), a regional economic development organization located 

in Oil City.  

 

ORA’s mission is to promote the area’s history, while also encouraging tourism, business development and 

community revitalization. The organization plans to maintain a community focus for the property by using 

the site to host educational and professional development opportunities.  

 

“The agreement with the Oil Region Alliance of Business, Industry & Tourism allows us to not only support 

a local organization, but one that can do so much for the community,” said the Most Rev. Lawrence T. 

Persico, bishop of Erie. “I am pleased to have them shepherd this property forward to provide opportunities 

for engagement for both Catholics and the wider community.”  

 

The diocese had operated the Venango Catholic High School since 1962 but closed it at the end of the 2023-

2024 school year due to low enrollment after efforts were made to attempt to keep the school viable. Despite 

significant efforts made by the school board, administration, school families, volunteers and donors, the 

financial goals fell short. 

- more - 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

After careful consideration, the sale of the property to ORA will allow it to continue to be a valuable 

resource to the community, fostering sustainable business growth and a location for community initiatives. 

 

Read more from the Oil Region Alliance of Business, Industry & Tourism (ORA) here: 

https://oilregion.org/. 
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